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Parish Councillors  

Nick Benne) – Chairman Nick.Benne3@chippenhamcambs.info 
Suzanne Royston – Vice Chairman Suzanne.Royston@chippenhamcambs.info 
Nick Wright – Councillor Nick.Wright@chippenhamcambs.info 
Ian Hawkins – Councillor Ian.Hawkins@chippenhamcambs.info 
Sana Wajid – Councillor Sana.Wajid@chippenhamcambs.info 
Julie Sheldrick – Councillor Julie.Sheldrick@chippenhamcambs.info 
Vacancy  

 

Clerk 
 

 

Sally Hughes clerk@chippenhamcambs.info 
 01638 720915 

44b High Street, CB7 5PR 
 

Councillor Vacancy 

There is currently one vacancy on the parish council.  If you are interested in local ma3ers and 
would like to discuss joining the council then please contact the Clerk on the number above. 

Council MeeCngs 

Council meeSngs are held on the second Monday of the month at 7pm at the village hall. 
Members of the public are welcome to a3end. 

Council meeSngs are held on the second Monday of the month at 7pm in the village 
hall.  Members of the public are welcome to a3end. 

Details of current planning applicaSons can be found at www.eastcambs.gov.uk 

Minutes and agendas are available on the council’s website 
at www.chippenhamcambs.info/parish-council 

Details of current planning applicaSons can be found at www.eastcambs.gov.uk 

Newsle)er Deadline for next ediCon: 30th December 2023 If you are a member of a local club or 
group and would like to feature in the newsletter, please contact us. If you would like to receive 
the reminder email for submissions, please let us know. 

Submissions for the newsle3er should be sent to Newsle3er@chippenhamcambs.info 

 

 

Council Meetings
Council meetings are held on the second Monday of the month at 7pm at the 
village hall. Members of the public are welcome to attend. The April meeting will 
take place on Monday 15th April 2024.
Council Minutes 
Copies of the parish council meeting minutes can be found on the village website 
at www.chippenhamcambs.info
Planning Applications  
All planning applications can be viewed on the East Cambridgeshire District 
Council website at www.eastcambs.gov.uk
Newsletter Deadline for next edition: 20th April 2024 If you are a member of a 
local club or group and would like to feature in the newsletter, please contact us. 
If you would like to receive the reminder email for submissions, please let us know. 
Submissions for the newsletter should be sent to:- 
Newsletter@chippenhamcambs.info
Potholes and Other Road Maintenance Issues   
These can be reported by anyone on Cambridgeshire County Council’s website at 
www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Cover Credit: thank you to Andy Tiley for providing the cover photo.



Parish Council Update

Thank you to the residents who came along to the Neighbourhood Plan 
Open Morning.  There was a good turnout and interest in the proposal.  The 
council will decide in March whether to take this plan forward.

Work is still scheduled for the road safety improvements at Parkside Corner.  
Originally Highways said that this would be carried out in January but it 
seems their priorities are elsewhere at the moment.
The decision on the Sunnica NSIP is due on 7th March.  The parish council 
has continued to support the views of the majority of residents when asked 
to do so by the Secretary for State.

The hedge near the junction to the Isleham Road has now been cut back 
making the verge wider.

A few village road signs are showing signs of rust in their supports and 
have been reported to Cambridgeshire County Council for repair. 
The parish council was dismayed to hear that both the Cricket and Bowls 
clubs have been broken into recently and had equipment stolen.  If you see 
any suspicious activity, please contact the Police.

Finally, there is one vacancy on the parish council at the moment.  If you 
are interested in getting involved or want to find out more, please contact 
the Clerk at clerk@chippenhamcambs.info

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The parish council is considering undertaking a Neighbourhood Plan to help 
shape the future development of the village.  An Open Morning was recently 
held in the village hall where information was made available to explain the 
purpose and scope of a Neighbourhood Plan.
This information is now available on the council’s website
at www.chippenhamcambs.info/neighbourhood-plan
 
If you would like to know more or get involved, please contact the Clerk at 
clerk@chippenhamcambs.info
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What’s on in Freckenham

March-April 2024
Meet Up Monday  at the Village Hall 2 – 3.30pm.  Free event but donation 
appreciated. Sometimes a carpet bowls mat &/or table tennis table is there for 
people to have a go.     
First Friday of Month Film Nights 1st March Film Miss Pettigrew Lives for 
a Day Comedy & Romance £7 a person with free popcorn.  Doors & Bar opens 
7pm, film starts 7.30pm. 
Talk A life Illustrated in Print  Fri. 15th March It starts with early photography 
when Rev Charles Dodgson met Lewis Carroll. Alan was blooded in the roaring 
presses of Fleet St., he taught, researched and travelled the world in new 
technology, then succumbed to motivational advertising. An hours entertaining 
romp. Doors & Bar open 7pm, talk starts 7.30pm Free event but donations to Ely 
Baby Bank & Freckenham Village Hall appreciated. 
Farmers Market with some Crafts 23rd March  10 – 12 noon regular stalls 
& some new ones, Fruit and Veg stall from Plantation Farm, West Row, maybe 
plants. Entry free.  Refreshments available of hot & cold drinks, bacon rolls & 
homemade cakes. Next one 27th April will definitely have plants for sale! 
First Friday of Month Film Nights 5th April  Film TBA  £7 a person with free 
popcorn.  Doors & Bar opens 7pm, film starts 7.30pm.
Saturday 6th April Back at last Creative Arts East supported event The Pocket 
Choral Society!   Bill Bailey meets The Archers! A evening of laughter and singing.  
Doors & Bar open 7pm performance starts 7.30pm.  Tickets £10 pre-book to 
avoid disappointment & how many chairs to put out! VH mobile 07542 198 933, 
email freckenhamvh@outlook.com. Raffle.
Friday 12th April Cash Quiz Night   with professional quiz master, booking 
is advised on VH mobile or facebook message.  £3 per person Max team of 6. 
Doors & bar open 7pm quiz starts 7.30pm. Can each team bring a raffle prize.  
All proceeds to village hall funds.
New seated yoga class   Wednesday mornings 10am with Suzy (British Wheel 
of Yoga). Contact 07548 898 775 to get more details. 
We already have Yoga, Pilates, Karate, FitSteps, Circuits, Table Tennis & Dance 
Club sessions!  Just keep looking out &/or follow us on Facebook as more events 
are planned. Join us on facebook freckenhamvh, Freckenham Community Group, 
Freckenham Film Nights and of course the website or VH mobile 07542 198 933.
https://freckenham.suffolk.cloud/freckenham-village-hall/village-hall-weekly-
events/
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v 1 day Emergency First Aid at Work 
v 3 day First Aid at Work 
v 2 day requalifica;on 
v Paediatric First Aid 
v Automated External Defibrillator a 

and CPR 

For all your First Aid and Health and Safety  
Requirements please visit: 
www.firstaidtrainingsolu;ons.co.uk 
or call 01638 720422 

    • 1 day Emergency First Aid at Work
    • 3 day First Aid at Work
    • 2 day requalification
    • Paediatric First Aid
    • Automated External Defibrillator             
      and CPR

For all your 
First Aid and Health and Safety Requirements

 please visit:
www.firstaidtrainingsolutions.co.uk

or call 01638 720422

Chippenham 100 Club Winners
Winners for January 2024:
1st	 Michael Custance	 £50
2nd	 Len Byatt		  £20
3rd	 Shona Rutherford            £10
Winners for February 2024:
1st	 Mandy Blackwell	              £50
2nd	 Mark Connelly		  £20
3rd	 Peter Maxwell		  £10
Bonus	 Michael Custance            £60
Bonus	 Kathy Doyle	               £60

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

YOUR AREA NEEDS
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH!
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH 

NEEDS YOU!
Would you like your neighbourhood to

be more secure and more friendly?
Contact: Kevin Evans 01353 614892

or email ecnhwa@hotmail.com

Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

1932 Dennis mower at 
Netherhall Manor, Soham

Sales, servicing, repairs and sharpening 
of all types of garden machinery. 

Collection and delivery available. 

Friendly, local and professional service.

CW

C.W.KIRK LAWNMOWERS

44 NEWMARKET ROAD  BURWELL  CAMBRIDGESHIRE  CB25 0AE

01638 744 349
CWKIRKLAWNMOWERS.CO.UK

1932 Dennis mower at 
Netherhall Manor, Soham
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CAN THE ALAN WRIGHT DEVELOPMENT FUND HELP YOU? 
 

 
Many of you will have known Alan Wright, who 
died unexpectedly last year. He was at the centre 
of our village community, always active and 
supporting activities that took place in 
Chippenham. To help ensure Alan’s contribution to 
the local community is remembered the Cricket 
Club has set up the Alan Wright Development 
Fund.  
 
The Fund is aimed at helping individuals better 
themselves and/or attend training that will enable 
them to help others improve. Alan was helped 
himself by a scholarship to Bedford School. His 
long career in teaching helped many to develop 
and flourish. During his working life and in 
retirement, his desire to volunteer was one of his 
many virtues. Therefore, setting up a fund in his 
name aimed at supporting others to do the same 
thing seemed an appropriate way of remembering 
him. 
   
The fund is not necessarily just available to use for 
cricket related activities and the Fund’s committee 
welcomes applications for funding from the wider 
community.  
 
Applications for funding of between £50 and £300 are welcome. 
  
For applications to be viewed in a fair and structured manner the committee will only review 
applications made on the Fund's application form.  The application form can be found on the 
Cricket Club’s website at the following link: https://www.chippenhamcricket.co.uk/aw-development-
fund 
 
Completed application forms should be sent to cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
 
Before making your application, you should consider if it meets one or more of the following 
criteria: 

1. The request supports an initiative that will help an individual or group develop themselves in 
such a way that will result in benefitting others.  

2. The request supports an individual or group in taking advantage of a rare opportunity and 
the experience is expected to have a positive impact on their future development.  

 
Please send completed application forms to cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
 

Many of you will have known Alan 
Wright, who died unexpectedly last 
year. He was at the centre of our 
village community, always active and 
supporting activities that took place 
in Chippenham. To help ensure Alan’s 
contribution to the local community is 
remembered the Cricket Club has set 
up the Alan Wright Development Fund. 

The Fund is aimed at helping 
individuals better themselves and/or 
attend training that will enable them to 
help others improve. Alan was helped 
himself by a scholarship to Bedford 
School. His long career in teaching 
helped many to develop and flourish. 
During his working life and in retirement, 
his desire to volunteer was one of his
many virtues. Therefore, setting up a fund in his name aimed at supporting 
others to do the same thing seemed an appropriate way of remembering 
him.

The fund is not necessarily just available to use for cricket related activities 
and the Fund’s committee welcomes applications for funding from the wider 
community. 
Applications for funding of between £50 and £300 are welcome.
For applications to be viewed in a fair and structured manner the committee 
will only review applications made on the Fund’s application form.  The 
application form can be found on the Cricket Club’s website at the following 
link: www.chippenhamcricket.co.uk/aw-development-fund
Before making your application, you should consider if it meets one or more 
of the following criteria:

1. The request supports an initiative that will help an individual or group 
develop themselves in such a way that will result in benefitting others. 
2. The request supports an individual or group in taking advantage of a rare 
opportunity and the experience is expected to have a positive impact on 
their future development. 
Please send completed application forms to cricketchippenham@gmail.com

 

 

 
 
 

CAN THE ALAN WRIGHT DEVELOPMENT FUND HELP YOU? 
 

 
Many of you will have known Alan Wright, who 
died unexpectedly last year. He was at the centre 
of our village community, always active and 
supporting activities that took place in 
Chippenham. To help ensure Alan’s contribution to 
the local community is remembered the Cricket 
Club has set up the Alan Wright Development 
Fund.  
 
The Fund is aimed at helping individuals better 
themselves and/or attend training that will enable 
them to help others improve. Alan was helped 
himself by a scholarship to Bedford School. His 
long career in teaching helped many to develop 
and flourish. During his working life and in 
retirement, his desire to volunteer was one of his 
many virtues. Therefore, setting up a fund in his 
name aimed at supporting others to do the same 
thing seemed an appropriate way of remembering 
him. 
   
The fund is not necessarily just available to use for 
cricket related activities and the Fund’s committee 
welcomes applications for funding from the wider 
community.  
 
Applications for funding of between £50 and £300 are welcome. 
  
For applications to be viewed in a fair and structured manner the committee will only review 
applications made on the Fund's application form.  The application form can be found on the 
Cricket Club’s website at the following link: https://www.chippenhamcricket.co.uk/aw-development-
fund 
 
Completed application forms should be sent to cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
 
Before making your application, you should consider if it meets one or more of the following 
criteria: 

1. The request supports an initiative that will help an individual or group develop themselves in 
such a way that will result in benefitting others.  

2. The request supports an individual or group in taking advantage of a rare opportunity and 
the experience is expected to have a positive impact on their future development.  

 
Please send completed application forms to cricketchippenham@gmail.com 
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Come and join us!  
If you and your family would like to 
play tennis and use our courts, please 
join Chippenham Village Tennis Club 
by scanning the QR code or visiting 
our Clubspark page for further 
details.

Chippenham Village 
Tennis Club 

Tennis 
Court Rules  

Members only 

Children must be 
supervised by an 
adult at all times 

Tennis court shoes 
or non-marking 

soled trainers only 

No skateboards, 
bikes or scooters 

allowed on courts  

No pets allowed 
on courts 

Unwind nets after 
use 

Ensure clubhouse 
and courts are 
locked when 

finished 

Please leave 
courts clean and 

tidy  

MEMBERSHIP

SUMMER CLUB 
NIGHTS WILL 

COMMENCE ON  
THURSDAY 4TH APRIL 

AT 6PM
If you have any questions please contact us on 

chippenhamvillagetennis@gmail.com

CLUBSPARK AGM 
Our AGM will be held at 
Chippenham Village Hall on Monday 
25th March at 19:30. Drinks and 
nibbles will be served and all are 
welcome to join us. 



St Margaret’s Church

You may have come across the online game Wordle. 
If you haven’t, it consists of guessing a 5-letter word by putting in a series of your 
own words. Each time you put in a guess, the game shows you how close you are 
to the hidden word: the right letters in the right places are green, the right letters 
in the wrong places are yellow, and letters which don’t belong there at all are grey.

There are 6 guesses available, and it usually takes me 4 of them to find each day’s 
word, but my wife normally gets it in 3! If Wordle is too easy for you, there’s Quordle 
where you have to solve 4 Wordles simultaneously. If words aren’t your thing, 
there’s Nerdle where you have to guess an arithmetic sum, and Worldle where you 
have to guess a country from its outline.

Because we humans live most of our lives with insufficient information. We are 
good at picking up clues, spotting patterns, filing in gaps from our experience and 
general knowledge, and drawing conclusions as best we can. 

In the Gospels we see that Jesus’ followers had the same issue: they heard what 
Jesus was saying, saw what he was doing, and tried to put that together with what 
they understood from their Bible. They had the clues and made their guesses as to 
who Jesus was and what he was doing. Some of their guesses were spot on, some 
were in the right direction, but in the ‘wrong place’. Some they just got wrong: 
those ideas didn’t belong with Jesus at all.

They struggled along, and at one point it seemed that they’d got everything wrong 
– on the first Good Friday they saw Jesus crucified, dead, and buried. But then a 
couple of days later they got the biggest and best clue of all: Resurrection!

Then gradually, the ‘letters’ started to fall into place: Jesus was God, come to be one 
of us, and his purpose was to give us all a way back to God, forgiven and accepted.

If there are things in your life just now which feel as if they don’t belong, or as if 
they’re in the wrong places, don’t despair – have another look at the Easter story. 
Take heart from those first disciples’ experience, put Jesus in as the first clue, and 
God will help you put whatever else is happening into a new and better perspective.

Revd Steve Day
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Church Services 

Eucharist Steve Day
Morning Prayer Mark Walsh
Eucharist + Baptism Steve Day
Eucharist + Baptism Steve Day
Eucharist
Morning Prayer
Eucharist + Baptism
Holy Communion Steve Day

Holy Communion – Maundy Thursday
Eucharist Simon Talbott
Eucharist Steve Day
Morning Prayer Mark Walsh
Eucharist Simon Talbott
Morning Prayer Terri Robertss

3
10
17
24
25
26
27
28
29
30
31
7
14
21
28

March Lent 3
March Mothering Sunday
March Lent 5
March Palm Sunday
March Holy Monday
March Holy Tuesday
March Holy Wednesday
March Maundy Thursday
March Good Friday
March Holy Saturday
March Easter Sunday
Easter 2
Easter 3
Easter 4
Easter 5

11am
11am
11am

7pm

11am
11am
11am
11am
11am
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Chippenham Park Gardens 2024 
2024 Open Garden Dates
 
Chippenham Park Gardens is currently open to the public every day until Friday, 
29th March 2024 inclusive, 10am-4pm (last entry 3pm). Please note Friday, 29th 
March 2024 is our annual Easter Egg Hunt - please visit our website to book tickets 
for this one day event. Followed by 3rd April 2024 - 9th June 2024 (Wednesday-
Sunday - excluding Saturdays). Please always check the website before you visit for 
any last minute updates. 
 
Delicious sausages and soup, home-made cakes and other refreshments are 
available from our tearooms. Cash Admission £7, children aged 5-16yrs £3. Villagers 
on foot are welcome for free - please bring proof of ID. Dogs welcome on leads.



Coming up:
 visit www.viva-group.org.uk 

for details and to book tickets.
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Cricket Club

Cricket fun 
For all the family, aged five years and above

We have 7 adult teams including a Ladies team and 7 Junior teams including Girls teams.  We 
have weekly practice sessions during the summer (start April 15th) for all ages and abilities 

led by male and female ECB qualified coaches.  To find out more and how you can get 
involved this summer 

Call/text Darren on 07881818047 or email the club at cricketchippenham@gmail.com

At Chippenham Cricket Club - located inside the beautiful 
Chippenham Park
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Deadlines for ordering midnight 
TUESDAY  16th April 2024

Heating Oil Co-op

If you would like some oil, please send me your order by card or e-mail 
by the deadline above. 
If you are not yet a member, live in either Chippenham or Snailwell, 
and would like to join please let me have your:
1.	 Name
2.	 Phone number for the oil company to call you for payment
3.	 Address including postcode
4.	 Any special instructions like:
              a. Aga additive required
              b. Oil tank through the gate at left of house
5.	 And of course, how many litres you want and whether you want
            just that quantity, or a fill up if possible. Please remember that
            the legal minimum per address is 500 litres (trading standards
            rules)   
6.	 It is your responsibility to ensure that you get a response from   
            me. If you do not, then I did NOT receive your order, and it 
            cannot be included in the Co-op order. 

The new year for subs begins on 6th April 2024. The £5 subs cover 
the period from April 2024 to March 2025. Subs contribute to ICT 
costs, any excess is paid to the fabric fund of our beautiful Church of 
St Margaret of Antioch. That excess stands at £70 so far this period.
The next order deadline will be in June 2024

Please send your orders to: 
jamesghurst@outlook.com or a card to 47 High Street
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Mobile Library

The mobile library calls at Chippenham every second Wednesday from 10.15-10.35 and 
parks at the Village Hall.  All vehicles have a lift for wheelchair users or those who find 
stairs difficult.
Please do come and visit us and support the service!

Mobile library
The mobile library calls in Chippenham every second Wednesday from 10.15-10.35 and parks at the 
Village Hall.  All vehicles have a li: for wheelchair users or those who find stairs difficult. 
Please do come and visit us and support the service! 

Library membership 
You can register to join Cambridgeshire Libraries online. 
You can also join Cambridgeshire Libraries on board any of our mobile libraries. 

Books and resources
There are books and audiobooks on each mobile library. If you join Cambridgeshire Libraries you can 
borrow these. 
You can also request books, adult spoken word casseHes and CDs. We have access to all the books in 
the Cambridgeshire Libraries catalogue. You can also request books online to collect from the mobile 
library on your next visit. Please add your locaMon in the notes secMon when requesMng items. This is 
to help us send your item to the correct mobile library. 
Any item borrowed from a mobile library can be returned to any other Cambridgeshire Library. 
Items borrowed from other libraries can also be returned to mobile libraries. 
Please download our Spydus Mobile App to renew or request books. 
Books borrowed from mobile libraries are issued for 5 weeks. You can renew them for up to three 
months. 

Hearing aid batteries
We have free NHS hearing aid baHeries on our mobile libraries. You do not need to be a library 
member to collect the baHeries. 

Walking stick ferrules
You can pick up free walking sMck ferrules from our mobile libraries. 

Postage stamps
We can sell first and second class stamps in books of eight. We can only accept cash. 

Reading glasses
Our mobile libraries offer reading glasses for sale. 

Call
07549 892 322

Need a lift?

The  Volunteer
Community Car 
                      Scheme

Serving the villages 
of 

Snailwell, Kennett,
Fordham, 

Chippenham and
Isleham

For people who need to attend medical or
other important appointments and have
no easy access to transport.  A small fee is
charged for all journeys. Booking essential.
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Chippenham Speed Data



 

    
Domestic Cleaning & Ironing Service 

 

Established May 2006 
 

At Suffolk Maids we use our register of 
reliable local housekeepers to provide 
cleaning and ironing services to homes 

regularly each week. 
 

Personal Housekeeper 
Fully Insured 

 

All for less than £15 per hour. 
 

For further information please call:   
01284 811777 

Visit our website at: 
www.suffolkmaids.co.uk 

 
Looking for work? Contact us today. 

 

CARPETS2U
Carpet, Laminate, Lvt, Vinyl, Karndean.
All types of flooring supplied & fitted

The best for less!The best for less!
Latex floor levelling • Plyboarding preparation
Old flooring uplifted and disposed of
Plenty of choice brought to your home
I try to give the best quality for your budget
30 years experience

Call Steve 07939739845Call Steve 07939739845
carpets2u@icloud.comcarpets2u@icloud.com

 
  

WWeedd  1199tthh  --SSaatt  2222nndd  JJUUNNEE  22002244  77..3300ppmm  aanndd  22..3300ppmm  SSaatt    

GGaarrddiinneerr  MMeemmoorriiaall  HHaallll,,  HHiigghh  SStt,,  BBuurrwweellll,,  CCaammbbrriiddggee  CCBB2255  00HHDD  

  

  TTiicckkeettss  ::    ££1122  WWeedd;;  ££1155  TThhuu--    SSaatt  eevvee;;  aanndd  ££1122  SSaatt  mmaattiinnééee  

FFrroomm  hhttttppss::////ccaammbbrriiddggeesshhiirreelliigghhttooppeerraaggrroouupp..oorrgg..uukk//,,  
hhttttppss::////wwwwww..ttiicckkeettssoouurrccee..ccoo..uukk//cclloogg  ((bbooookkiinngg  ooppeenniinngg  ffrroomm  11sstt  AApprriill)),,    

oorr  TTeelleepphhoonnee  ::  0077770088  557777557700  

  

PPaarrkkiinngg,,  ddiissaabblleedd  aacccceessss  aanndd  lliicceennsseedd  bbaarr  

 

  
ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS 

 
FOR 

 
PLANNING & BUILDING REGULATION APPLICATIONS 

 
FOR 

 

EXTENSIONS 
ALTERATIONS 

LOFT CONVERSIONS 
 

CONTACT US now to arrange a FREE on-site 
meeting at your convenience to discuss your project 

 
01353 649649 

mail@elydesigngroup.co.uk 
www.elydesigngroup.co.uk 
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PRESS RELEASE | 28.02.2024 
 

New Volunteer Cambs website calls on the local community 
to make their mark with volunteering 

 
 
A new website has been launched by Support Cambridgeshire, promoting exciting opportunities 

for residents of Cambridgeshire to explore volunteering near them. 

 

Whether you have 10 minutes to spare or 10 hours, in a few clicks you can be matched with an 

organisation or group in the community which inspires you to make your mark, expand on the 

skills you already have, discover new ones, unlock your potential or create lasting friendships with 

like-minded people. 

 

All you need to do is visit the Volunteer Cambs website at volunteercambs.org.uk, create an 

account and hey presto! At the click of a button, you can find the ideal cause to support right on 

your doorstep. 

 

“Volunteering is not just about helping others”, say the creators of the new volunteer matchmaking 

service – “it’s also about what they’ll get in return. This includes a sense of purpose, wonderful 

experiences, and a whole lot of thanks from the causes they are helping”  

 

Volunteer Cambs works by asking organisations and groups to load up their opportunities and 

profiles directly so there’s always something new for a volunteer to look at every time they visit the 

site. And the good causes who are promoting their work benefit by having a continuous stream of 

potential volunteers. 

 

The website has also had backing from the Mayor of Cambridgeshire & Peterborough. Speaking 

about the launch of Volunteer Cambs, Dr, Nik Johnson said: "The role of volunteers in supporting 

our local communities is crucial, and it’s always humbling to see the efforts of our residents who 

give up their time and skills to support the causes that are important to them. I'm hugely excited 

about the impact the Volunteer Cambs portal is set to make in matching volunteers with the 

organisations that need them - and am proud to see our region leading the charge and shining an 

even brighter light on the importance of volunteering and making connections like never before." 
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An enquiry form featured on the website will help groups and volunteers match up, contact each 

other, and there is even a chat function for those who want to dip their toe in first. Would be 

volunteers can search for opportunities by location if transport is an issue, for instance, or by 

topics that match their skill set and interests. 

 

Mark Freeman, CEO at Cambridge Council for Voluntary Service, Volunteer Cambs lead partner 

continued: “Volunteers benefit from knowing they can make a real positive difference and have a 

strong impact on their local area. And anyone can volunteer, you could be retired, a skilled 

professional, a student, a family who want to volunteer together, or even a corporate team. 

Sharing talents with others connects all of us in a really special way and can boost our mental 

health and well-being too by helping us to feel valued, knowing that what we do as volunteers is 

appreciated and respected.” 

 

The Volunteer Cambs team will be out-and-about across in Cambridgeshire over the coming year. 

You can also keep an eye on the site for more information and inspiring stories and photographs 

of great volunteer/group matches transforming lives and raising awareness of the value, impact 

and importance they’re having in their local area. 

 

To find out how you can match your precious time to local good causes visit 
volunteercambs.org.uk. It all starts with one act of kindness. 
 

ENDS 

 
Editor’s Notes: 

● Support Cambridgeshire is a partnership funded by Cambridgeshire County Council, bringing together 

infrastructure organisations who work together to support community groups and organisations across 

Cambridgeshire. The partnership delivers better outcomes for local organisations across the county, with the 

expectation of a more robust and more vibrant voluntary and community sector. Hunts Forum of Voluntary 

Organisations leads the partnership, supported by Cambridge Council for Voluntary Services. 

● For immediate broadcast interview requests only: Contact Mark Freeman.                    E: 

mark@cambridgecvs.org.uk M: 07706 646864 

● For conversations about wider interview requests and partnership opportunities throughout 2024: 
Contact Sally Page. E: sally@cambridgecvs.org.uk 

VILLAGE HALL
The hall and committee room 
are available for private hire.

The village hall is suitable for parties, group meetings, 
social events, exercise classes and entertainment.

The committee room sits up to 
12 people and can be hired 

separately or in conjunction 
with the main hall. 

Rates from just £6 per hour.
For availability please call 

Pat on 01638 721324

 

 

An enquiry form featured on the website will help groups and volunteers match up, contact each 

other, and there is even a chat function for those who want to dip their toe in first. Would be 

volunteers can search for opportunities by location if transport is an issue, for instance, or by 

topics that match their skill set and interests. 

 

Mark Freeman, CEO at Cambridge Council for Voluntary Service, Volunteer Cambs lead partner 

continued: “Volunteers benefit from knowing they can make a real positive difference and have a 

strong impact on their local area. And anyone can volunteer, you could be retired, a skilled 

professional, a student, a family who want to volunteer together, or even a corporate team. 

Sharing talents with others connects all of us in a really special way and can boost our mental 

health and well-being too by helping us to feel valued, knowing that what we do as volunteers is 

appreciated and respected.” 

 

The Volunteer Cambs team will be out-and-about across in Cambridgeshire over the coming year. 

You can also keep an eye on the site for more information and inspiring stories and photographs 

of great volunteer/group matches transforming lives and raising awareness of the value, impact 

and importance they’re having in their local area. 

 

To find out how you can match your precious time to local good causes visit 
volunteercambs.org.uk. It all starts with one act of kindness. 
 

ENDS 

 
Editor’s Notes: 

● Support Cambridgeshire is a partnership funded by Cambridgeshire County Council, bringing together 

infrastructure organisations who work together to support community groups and organisations across 

Cambridgeshire. The partnership delivers better outcomes for local organisations across the county, with the 

expectation of a more robust and more vibrant voluntary and community sector. Hunts Forum of Voluntary 

Organisations leads the partnership, supported by Cambridge Council for Voluntary Services. 

● For immediate broadcast interview requests only: Contact Mark Freeman.                    E: 

mark@cambridgecvs.org.uk M: 07706 646864 

● For conversations about wider interview requests and partnership opportunities throughout 2024: 
Contact Sally Page. E: sally@cambridgecvs.org.uk 
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Businesses encouraged to apply for grants of up to £30,000 

 

 

Growing and innovative businesses in East Cambs are being encouraged to apply for a grant of up to 
£30,000. 

The money can be used to create or safeguard jobs or bring new products to market. Businesses can 
also use it to invest in new technologies, processes or measures to improve productivity. 

Grants will be made from two funding streams provided to East Cambridgeshire District Council by 
the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority. £208,000 has been allocated from the 
UK Shared Prosperity Fund and £102,511 through the Rural England Prosperity Fund. 

The programme is open to any existing SME businesses located within the district with an annual 
turnover of less than £10million. 

Applicant businesses should have in place a strong business plan that:  
• demonstrates plans to grow the business  
• how funding will be used to support this growth  
• where applicable how funding will support job creaSon including apprenSceships  
• how the funding will support the business to respond to market changes  
• a clear delivery plan for the project that funding is supporSng  
• how the funding will be of benefit to the wider local economy, for example, supply chain. 
  
Businesses can apply for the funding between Monday 1 April 2024 and Friday 27 September 2024 
and if successful grants will be awarded within six weeks of a Full Application being received. 
Interested businesses can submit an Expression of Interest form from 1 April. 

The minimum award available to any successful applicant is £5000 and the maximum award is 
£30,000. Access to grant funding for those businesses who are approved will be up to a maximum of 
80% of the total project cost. 

Cllr Alan Sharp, Chair of the council’s Finance and Assets Committee, which approved the funding, 
said: “We are delighted to once again be in a position of encouraging local businesses to invest in 
East Cambridgeshire. We are particularly keen to hear from enterprises that want to grow or 
expand, helping to create new jobs and invest in technology and processes for the future.  

“Our last funding pot exceeded £600,000 and supported the growth of 30 businesses including 
Cathedral View Childcare, Studio Nova, Mill Rose Telecom and Demcom.” 
  
More information, including eligibility criteria and the application form, can be found at 
www.eastcambs.gov.uk 

Any enquiries regarding guidance should be directed to: kieran.carr@eastcambs.gov.uk 
 




